REGULAR MEETING OF THE OLIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD July 2015 AT 7:00 P.M.
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Larry Krohn.

Members Present: Larry Krohn, Robert Krohn, Jeanette Renn, Tom Ziel, Alfredo Santos

It was moved by Alfredo Santos, supported by Tom Ziel that the minutes of the June 2, 2015 meeting be
approved, motion carried.

Treasurers' report was given, approximately $457,409.00 on hand in the general fund.
Fire Chief reported on 1 fire run, a motorcycle accident, also presented bills for the month.
Site permit #352 Med tower.

DTE representatives were on hand at the meeting to discuss potential wind sites that are available in
Oliver Township. After discussion it was moved by Robert Krohn, supported by Alfredo Santos that we
give DTE the approval to go forward and check out possible wind sites for turbines, motion carried.

After discussion, it was moved by Tom Ziel, supported by Jeanette Renn that the Township purchase two
lap tops from AVCI in Pigeon, motion carried.

Supervisor reported that road work progress is nearing completion except for blacktopping.

Rich Swartzendruber, commissioner, reported on the Planning Commission hearings that they are going
through, and other County updates.

Assessor report ... Supervisor reported that there will be a July 21, 2015 Board of Review meeting starting
at 9:00 a.m.

After discussion, it was moved by Robert Krohn, supported by Alfredo Santos that we set the fees for the
FOIA at .10 per copy and $12.50 an hour for work done, motion carried.

After discussion, it was moved by Tom Ziel, supported by Alfredo Santos, that we change our financial
institution, from Independent Bank to Frankenmuth Credit Union, signers on accounts will be Larry
Krohn, Robert Krohn, Jeanette Renn, Carolyn Krohn, motion carried.

It was moved by Tom Ziel, supported by Alfredo Santos, that we have our planning commission
chairman attend a planning workshop on August 11, 2015, total cost $146.50 including booklet, motion
carried.

Audit report ... Clerk reported the audit is complete.

It was moved by Alfredo Santos, supported by Jeanette Renn that the following bills be paid, motion
carried.



